
 
 PARISH CENTRE: 22229/22779; CATHEDRAL PRESBYTERY: 22505 

BÓTHAR NA NAOMH PRESBYTERY: 22688. 
PARISH CENTRE MOBILE NUMBER: 085 8819575 

WEBSITE: www.thurlesparish.ie email: parishcentre@thurlesparish.ie 
THURLES PARISH MASS TIMES: 

Weekend Masses: 
Cathedral: Saturday Vigil 7.00 p.m., Sunday 9.00 a.m. & 11.00 a.m.                                       
Bóthar na Naomh Church: Sunday 10.00 a.m. & 7.00 p.m. 

Weekdays: 
Cathedral: Monday - Friday: 11.00 a.m.  Monday, Wednesday & Friday: 7.00 p.m.   
Bóthar na Naomh: Tuesday & Thursday: 7.00 p.m.  Saturday: 10.00 a.m.  

  FOR OUR STREAMING SERVICE ON-LINE visit www.thurlesparish.ie.  
**************************************************************** 
AUGUST CLERGY COLLECTION:  Jim, Joe & Vincent say “thank you” for your 
continued support on behalf of the Priests of the Archdiocese. We greatly appreciate your 
generosity – however we do understand if you are unable to contribute in these times. 
WEEKLY ENVELOPE CONTRIBUTION: We are very grateful for your Weekly 
Contributions - €3261.00 received. Donation Boxes for the Weekly Offertory Collection 
are placed around the Cathedral & Bóthar na Naomh Church.  
CARE OF THE SICK: If you have a family member ill at home and would like a priest 
to visit, please contact the Parish Office at the above numbers. 
OUR LADY OF FATIMA NATIONAL PILGRIMAGE: Holycross Abbey, Sunday 
August 28th.  Ceremonies begin at 2.30 p.m. with recitation of the Rosary followed by 
Stations of the Cross, Anointing of the Sick and Mass celebrated by Fr. Brendan Walsh at 
4.00 p.m. All are welcome. Further information: 085 8818770 or 0504 43124. 
CASHEL & EMLY ONE DAY RETREAT TO LOUGH DERG: September 12th & 
13th.  For more information see poster or visit www.loughderg.org/cashelemlyodr2022 
THURLES CITIZENS INFORMATION CENTRE: Second Floor, Mall House, 
Slievenamon Road. Independent & Confidential Information & Advice on Rights & 
Entitlements.Open Monday – Friday 10.00 am to 1.00pm and 2.00 pm to 4.00 pm. 
Phone: 0818 07 6510. 

AN EVENING TO LOOK FORWARD TO…  The Celtic Brothers (formerly known as 
The Willoughby Brothers) in Concert on Friday September 30th, 2022, Thurles 
Cathedral. The Celtic Brothers have entertained and endeared audiences for the past number 
of years and are delighted to bring their newly evolved show to the Cathedral. Their unique 
and recognisable sound includes a repertoire featuring a blend of Irish ballads, popular 
classics and contemporary songs.  Their passion for singing and performing, combined with a 
genuine closeness, stems from a childhood filled with music and singing, a love they carried 
with them throughout the years and into adulthood.  The Celtic Brothers have made a big 
impression on the national and international music scene and we look forward to a very 
enjoyable evening in the Cathedral of the Assumption on Friday, September 30th.  Tickets 
now available in the Parish Office, Cathedral Street & Bookworm, Liberty 
Square. Ticket Donation: €30.00. All proceeds towards the Cathedral “Raise the 
Roof” Project.  

CATHEDRAL OF THE ASSUMPTION  
“RAISE THE ROOF” LOTTO INITIATIVE 
Weekly Lotto Draw Results: 1; 5; 26; 27. 

The Jackpot was not won this week. 
Congratulations to the weekly Cash Prize winner: 

Ann Donovan, Thurles. 
Next Draw: Aug 25th – Jackpot €5,500.00. 

A sincere thank you to those who have joined and continue to support our "Raise the Roof" 
weekly lotto. The roof for the Cathedral was estimated at €1.5 million but with substantial 
increases in materials, inflation, etc., our target will be considerably greater so there is a very 
significant challenge facing us all.  If you are not already a member, we encourage you to 
please join the lotto as we seek to raise the very significant sum required to undertake this 
essential work. Please also encourage family and friends to join. The lotto is available on-line 
only. To join visit www.thurlesparish.ie and click on the “Join Lotto” button. If you need 
assistance in joining the Lotto, please contact the Parish Office and Louise or Marie will do 
their best to help you. Your generosity is very much appreciated.  

NEWLY BAPTISED: *Lucy Marie Fitzpatrick, Cloughmartin. *Billy Daithi McCarthy, 
Ballycurrane. 
RECENTLY DECEASED: Marie Dinan, née Murphy, ‘Piermount’, Bohernamona 
Road, formerly Racecourse Road. 

May They Rest in Peace. 
 

A PRAYER FROM POPE FRANCIS 
O almighty and merciful God, 

Lord of the universe and of history. 
All that You have created is good 

and your compassion for the mistakes of mankind 
knows no limits. 

We come to You today to ask You 
to keep in peace the world and its people, 

to keep far away from it the devastating wave of terrorism, 
to restore friendship and instil in the hearts of your creatures 

the gift of trust and of readiness to forgive. 
                         From the book ‘The Hope of Lent: Daily Reflections from Pope Francis’ by Diane 

M.Houdek. 

HOLYCROSS ABBEY SOLEMN NOVENA 2022: 
We are delighted to announce that Holycross Solemn Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
will run from September 8th – 16th and we will be able to welcome pilgrims back in person 
for the first time in three years.  Weekday sessions at 7.00 a.m., 10.30 a.m., 4.30 p.m. & 7.30 
p.m. (please note no 9.30 p.m. session this year & there is a 12.30 p.m. session on Sunday but 
no 4.30 p.m.). Anointing of the Sick will take place on Saturday 10th at 2.00 p.m., 
Blessing of Infants  Sunday 11th at 2.30pm and the Penitential Service  Thursday 
15th at 7.30 p.m.  For information, please contact 0504-43124 or 
email hbparishoffice@gmail.com 
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